Division of Contract Compliance
Frequently Asked Questions
Q.  Who is required to have a plan?

A.  Any firm wishing to do business with the Connecticut Department of Transportation (ConnDOT) must have an approved Affirmative Action Plan if the contract dollar amount is $5,000 or more on 100% State Funded projects; and $10,000 or more on Federally Assisted projects.

Q.  If you perform work for another State Agency, does ConnDOT’s Affirmative Action Plan (DOT AA Plan) suffice?

A.  No, the Affirmative Action Plan required by the ConnDOT is specific only to ConnDOT. 

Q.  Are out of state firms required to have an approved Affirmative Action Plan?

A.  Yes.  The requirements are the same for in-state firms and out-of-state firms.

Q.  Are you required to have an approved Affirmative Action Plan prior to bidding?

A.  You are required to have a plan prior to award.

Q.  What is the difference between a New Hire and a Rehire?

A.  An employee that is terminated or hired after a full construction season is considered a New Hire.  If an employee was laid off and rehired due to a normal seasonal shutdown or lack of work is considered a Rehire. 

Q.  If the law prohibits firms from asking employees their race and gender, then how do we make that determination?

A. It is the firm’s responsibility to obtain information necessary for affirmative action reporting.  It should be clear that the information will not be used for employment decisions and will be used for affirmative action reporting purposes only.  

Q.  In completing the Complaint Data Sheet, what information is required?

A. Please include any discrimination complaints filed against your firm regardless of the disposition.  This includes any complaints filed through your internal process or with CHRO or EEOC.
Q. When completing the Applicant Flow Data Sheet, what information is required?

A. Please include any or all applicants considered during the time of recruitment for each available job opening.
Q. If I’m certified with DAS am I automatically certified in the DBE Program?
A. No, you are not automatically certified in the DBE Program. They are two different programs. Even if you are certified with DAS, you would need to complete a DBE Uniform Certification Application.
Q. How long does the certification process take?
A. Generally 90 days. It depends on how accurately the applicant completes the application.
Q. Does reciprocity exist between any of the certification programs?
A. Unfortunately, no. Even if you are a DBE in your home state you still have to complete a Uniform Certification Application and get DBE certified in the other state. 
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Q. Does certification guarantee me work?

A. No, certification does not guarantee work. But it does allow you to “get in the game.” As a certified DBE you will have the opportunity to be identified and subcontracted to perform work on DOT contracts.

Q. What happens to contracts I signed if I lose my DBE certification?

A. As long as your firm was certified when the contract was signed, you will be allowed to complete your work. No new work/amendments can be counted. 
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